

Kelvin Grove Junior School P&C – JPAG

Meeting Minutes – 11 June 2018

6:30pm, Junior School Library

Welcome

Mel

Attendees: Scott Wyman, Di Johnston, Eri Lacherez, Michelle Weston, Lily Djohni, Dorisca Signoretto, Kim Lovat, Chaitanya, Damien, Melanie Duncan, Kerry Nisbet.

Apologies: Kate Haggman, Anthea Jones

Previous Minutes: May 2018 Minutes – review / acceptance

Principal's Update

Damien

Report tabled on the night

Special Thanks to Di Johnston for all that she has done for the school as Pickup zone co-ordinator and school picnic organiser.

Treasurer's Update

Kerry

- Bank account at \$33,000, so have enough funds to contribute to cost of air-conditioning as discussed at P & C meeting.
- 2018 budget tabled - to be tabled at June P & C meeting

P&C Meeting Feedback

Kerry

- P & C next meeting Monday 18 June, senior school library 7pm.
- School banking discussed at P&C and consensus was that school banking can continue.

Upcoming/Ongoing Events

- **Tuckshop update** - running smoothly. New griddle delivered. Burgers to go up from \$4 to \$4.50 to match senior school tuckshop. Dorisca
- **PickUp Zone** - handed over to Tilly. Tilly
- **Active School Travel** - Getting busy. Mr Watt has been missed. Table tennis tables being used and enjoyed. Senior school children helping with junior children and some lovely interactions between the older children and the younger ones have been observed. Damien to provide feedback. Eri
- Meeting with Brisbane City Council and KG regarding ACT - is on third year of funding from the council, so will not be funded as part of their program next year.
- Plans for special AST morning a end of term on Pyjamarama day..
- **School Banking** - Ticking along Alison
- **Science Fair** – to be postponed until 2019 due to lack of volunteers Kerry
- **School Picnic** - Sat 28th July. Idea of shared food instead of BBQ discussed. Jacob
- **Library night** – Friday 24th August – Company to sell books on the night has been confirmed. Senior school musicians have been booked for entertainment. Kerry/Anthea
- **Trivia Night** – 1st September – Andrew Rhule cannot run it this year. Plan B is to approach a trivia company (Trivia Mill) to run the evening. Play games in between sessions to add to fundraising and entertainment. OSHC has been asked to provide childcare for the evening. Kerry/Sarah

- **Donations/sponsorship** – We need prizes for raffles/silent auctions for Trivia night and Library night. Approaches to businesses have commenced. 10 prizes so far including night for two at Rydges Hotel. Any family who would like to contribute goods or donation of prizes/vouchers can leave at office.
- **Silver coin challenge** – Run over a 2 week period. In term 3. Each class will have a jar to display their collection. Sarah

Other Business

- **Code camp** – Presentation regarding importance of coding for future for our kids. Would like to explore options for providing coding as an 'out of hours' option for children. Chaitanya
Damien responded. Junior school is introducing digital pedagogy gradually in line with skills of children. Speak Up operates in similar way and space is a challenge for any 'out of hours' activity. Could try OHSC? Possibly fit in holiday program. Chaitanya has approached OSHC and is waiting for a response.

Next Meeting

Next meeting – P & C Monday 18 June 7pm, JPAG Monday 13 August 6:30pm